
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 03.03.20
3.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Meinir Thomas, John Ceri Evans.
3.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Jonathan Greenfield, Sion Ifor Williams, Kathleen Aikman, Steffan Chambers, John Ellis Williams,  Mike Tregenza. Eryl Jones-Williams.

Because the Chairman was a bit late in arriving due to personal reasons, the Chair was taken by the Vice Chairman until he arriaved and the Vice Chairman signed the minutes.

3.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
3.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on February 4th 2020 were found to be correct. 
3.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 2.12 Cllr. Edward Williams thanked Cllr. Sian Edwards and her Husband for taking down the christmas lights from the bus shelter in Talybont.

3.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
3.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 3rd.  5.30-7.30 Dyffryn Ardudwy school Governors. 13th 7-9.30 Village hall committee.17th 1.30-5.30 Merioneth Area committee Blaenau Ffestiniog.26th 11-12.30 Trawsfynydd, re Llanbedr by pass update.  1-5 Unconscious bias Porthmadog. 27th 9.30-10.30 Video link Dolgellau re democracy.1.30-4.30 Gwynedd SNP Tourism update. 28th 9-1.00 Caernarfon, Housing grants priorities. 3.00pm-4.00 Dyffryn Ardudwy school safety, re parking.

The Dyffryn Ardudwy primary school are liaising with the Church in Wales over providing an entrance from the Church Hall to the school for the proposed breakfast club. Officials from Gwynedd have attended regarding the parking problems in the morning and afternoon at the school. Suggestions have been made including applying for the re-introduction of a ‘lollipop’ person as their attendance DOES slow down traffic. Combination locks on the school gates was also suggested. I am calling for a full safety review and the return of a ‘lollipop’ person because the last time review was done was when there were only 49 pupils at the school, there are now over 90 pupils. I find that there is an excellent atmosphere at the school between teachers, pupils and parents, but parking is an issue.

Changes will be made to the housing allocation system giving priority to local people and families. Gwynedd will receive over £30 million from various sources to promote extra housing over the next 5 years. It is important that young families fill in applications forms for social family homes in this area as building new homes will depend on the need. I accept that there are very few young social family homes available with a vast number having been purchased by tenants and the remainder being bungalows for the elderly. If we don’t have a needs list, we will not get new social family homes built. Adra is finding it difficult to let a one bedroomed flat at 6 Pentre Uchaf, maybe the £75 rent and £48 weekly service charge is the problem. The new village hall committee is working very well and have managed to claim money back on VAT as the village hall is a registered charity. The members are working hard in trying to find solutions to the doors at the main entrance and looking into ways of how to obtain grants for the work.

The planning application for the Llanbedr by-pass will be considered later this week. Objections are expected, but the SNP is recommending approval. There were fears that if there were delays, then the Eu grant of £4 million would be lost. Officials are working hard to ensure that the £4 million will be found from difference sources including the Welsh Government. Talks are ongoing for the workforce at Trawsfynydd, 97% are local, will continue and talks with 
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the Government for a replacement smaller power stations will be successful. With Brexit likely to make holidays abroad dearer, the Corona virus and flying being anti-green the experts are predicting that there will be more than ever people holidaying in Wales. At the tourism meeting I called for additional extra public transport at weekend and Bank Holidays. We have increased trains on Sundays from 1 to 5, extra buses and Saturday and Sundays would also help reduce car travel that is causing Barmouth to gridlock. Police say that offences throughout Meirionnydd increased last year, but this was down to the way that statistics were recorded according to a recent meeting. This area is the safest place in the UK to live. Police are tackling the ‘county lines, gangs who are flooding rural areas with drugs. Extra money will be available to the North Wales Police. Scamming is an increasing problem and extra officers could be engaged to help the victims of scamms. There will be changes in the refuse collection services in Meirionnydd. The changes have been introduced in Arfon and Dwyfor and have been successful in reducing complaints. Teams will work 37 hours and then have days off and will concentrate on their own areas and vehicles.

Transport for Wales told the Meirionnydd area committee that extensive damage was done to the tracks, not just on the Cambrian line but around Shrewsbury and down to Aberystwyth. Most of the other meetings I attended were internal matters for Gwynedd such as Unconscious Bias and democracy. A local resident contacted Gwynedd Highways to try to reduce the 40 mph between Talybont and Dyffryn to 30mph. Tests were carried out and the average speed on the section was 35mph. There had been no serious accidents and guidance showed that 40 mph limit was suitable. I would like the views of the community council. A vote was taken and it was unanimous  at the community council that the 40mph should stay between Dyffryn and Talybont. I did not receive any complaints about the road closure at Talybont bridge. But I am concerned at how the original public notice from the highways and legal departments at Caernarfon issued the notice without local consultation. Eventually the notice was changed with better information. I am available on 01341242758, 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
3.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of detached two storey dwelling (Open market) and double garage - Land adjacent to Tan y Foel, Ffordd Capel, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/227B) re-discuss this application
The Members were very concerned with regard to the entrance to the house in this application and also concerned that misuse would be made of the entrance that is between the post office in the villag and the bus shelter. Therefore they are asking the National Park if it would be possible for this application to be discussed in a committee meeting of the Park and not by an individual Officer. Also they are of the opinion that a site visit by the Members of the Park’s planning committee would help so the members of the committee would have an idea of the application site of the before coming to a decision.
3.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £40,314.85 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £4,182.15 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was mainly because only £1,760 cost had been with the cemetery (£3,208 earmarked so far), and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked). 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  reported that Officers of the above Group had met last week so as to discuss the way forward with the Group Forum. Also that there was a meeting of the football committee being held next Sunday evening to discuss Llanbedr football team joining them.
C   Village Hall
It was made known that a meeting of the above had been held and that the problem with the front doors had been discussed and that a suggestion had been put forward to remove the present doors and replace them with a sliding door. Also it was made known that the village hall committee was raising their hiring charges from April onwards and this had not been done since 2017. Concern was voiced by the Council Members that were present in the meeting that they could not hear properly what was going on because of the noise coming from the big hall nearby. It was 
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agreed for the Trustees that were present to discuss this matter with the hall committee and ask them if it would be 
possible not to hire the hall to other outside bodies on the first Tuesday of every month, or if this had to be done that these outside bodies finish by 7.30 p.m. If the hall committee is not willing to do this the Council will be holding their meeting in another location from now on. Cllr. Steffan Chambers voiced concern that on some occassions after the Council meeting he has been asked to lock the hall and he is not happy doing this. Also needed to state that one Councillor had walked out of the meeting because he could not hear or concetrate on what was going on because of the noise from the big hall.

D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything more with regard to the above matter.
E   Standing Orders
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that himself and Cllr. Steffan Chambers had met to discuss the above and he had also contacted a Clerk from another Council. There was a need for them to have a welsh copy of NALC standing orders now and the Clerk agreed to get this from the One Voice Wales webpage and forward it to them.

F   Tender List Template
It was made known that Cllr. Michael Tregenza and  Edward Williams had drawn up a template of what was needed. It was agreed to put an advert out asking if people had an interest to put their names down on the Council’s tender register for them to contact the Clerk.

G   Opening of Grass Cutting Tenders

The Clerk reported that she had received 5 tenders so as to carry out the above work. After a discussion it was agreed that Mr. Gary Coates, Evergreen  would be awarded tender 1 (cemeteries) and Mr. Gary Martayn, West Coast Properties  be awarded tender 2 and 3 ( public footpaths, play parks and around the benches on Ffordd Ystumgwern, Bro Enddwyn, lawr Ffordd y Llan and Ffordd yr Efail). Also the Clerk reported that she had received a price from Mr. Gareth John Williams to cut and clear the grass from around the toilets in Talybont and also to cut and clear the grass in Morlo Park and to cut and clear the grass in Penybont Garden and the work of looking after the flower  pot by Talybont sign would be included with the work in Penybont Garden and the work of the flower pots by Talybont toilets. It was agreed to accept these quotes from Mr. Williams.

H   Opening of Swing Frame Tenders

It was reported that no tender had been received with regard to the above. It was agreed therefore because of this that an advert would go out asking for quotes to remove the two swing frames, paint them and refix them in the new play park.
I    Tyres Wastage
It was made known that this matter had been resolved and the tyres had been removed from the site.
3.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply with regard to public footpath no. 50 (cutting) from Mrs Liz Haynes, Footpaths Officer, Gwynedd Council and that she was stating that herself and her colleague had visited the path on Tuesday 11th of last month and that they had discussed doing some initial work to open the existing culverts by hand, but agreed that more work would be needed to address the blocked ditches, which may now need to wait until the new financial year. They will keep the Council updated as to progress on this. Also wanted to thank Cllr. Edward Griffiths for cutting the tree that had fallen. As Mrs Haynes was retiring next month it was agreed to send her a letter thanking her for all the hard work that she had done for this Council over the years.
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B   One Voice Wales

Received information from the above regarding an opportunity to take part in the green growth project and stating that there were three packages available to the Community Council e.g butterfly garden, fruit garden and wildlife garden. It was agreed to try for the butterfly garden and the Clerk was asked to apply for this pack.
3.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £7,714.18 in the current account, £4,566.77 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes     -      £147.00 (wages) + £127.58 costs = £274.58 
Village Hall Committee     -  £210.00 –  hire of hall for Youth Club x 3 months and carol concert ’81 committee
J. B. Pest Control                 - £125.00 – eradicate moles by the bus stop and toilets in Talybont and cemetery
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting.
Applications for financial assistance 

Wales Air Ambulance - £500.00
Meirionnydd YFC         - £300.00
The Treasurer reported further that she had asked Ms Luned Fon Jones from the Finance Department, Gwynedd Council if she would be willing to act as the Council’s Interal Auditor again this year and that she had agreed to this. The Members agreed to this and also agreed that the Clerk should send her a letter of appointment.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £156.60 - translation services
3.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was made known that the gardening club was holding their sprin show in the church hall on Wednesday 18th of this month.

It was made known that there was for information about the provision that is needed for the disabled on the Council’s website.

It was made known that one of the steet lamps on Ffordd y Capel needed attention.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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